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Neville Cobbe is a research fellow at the University of Edinburgh, Queen's Medical  
Research Institute in Evolutionary Biology. He also writes articles for the magazine Zygon, 
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###

Dear Laura,

I am intrigued by your project as described on your weblog, though I 
must confess to being a little confused about the thesis you are 
working towards. Is the aim to produce artworks that communicate 
biotechnology as a new religion, or is it to produce a written thesis 
advancing a coherent argument, or both?

If you have to produce a written thesis or at least a short exposition 
accompanying artworks, I would suggest that it would be good to begin 
with some clear definitions of what science and technology are and how 
they differ from each other, along with how one may preceed the other 
and vice versa. Similarly, you will need to define what religion is 
in order to establish its similarities to and differences from science 
or technology.

Any definition of religion will need to acknowledge both the 
differences and similarities between major religions, each of which 
may relate to science differently. Many philosophers describing 
religion as something distinct from God may be simply trying to impose 
their worldview in ways that often do not adequately describe the 
actual practice and basis of others' religion. The reality of 
religious practice and belief is far more complex and diverse.

In addition to the wealth of material in previous issues of Zygon, the 
following newspaper article may contain some useful material:

http://www.timesonline.co.uk/tol/life_and_style/health/features/article782065.ece

Another interesting and oft-quoted aphorism to ponder is the 
following, which is usually attributed to to the writings of G.K. 
Chesterton but actually seems to be a paraphrase of his thought rather 
than directly found in his writing:

file:///cgi-bin/vlink.cgi%3FId=gWYhSCMnIRwbEkJOh1B3EhMEk/xG0DtOMUF9p1XsKo3xWmINI5xqJ6y2/ez4QTzFmeIK%252BtOppl8%253D&Link=http%253A//www.timesonline.co.uk/tol/life_and_style/health/features/article782065.ece


"When people stop believing in God, they don't believe in nothing - 
they believe in anything."

There are many different views on the relationship between science and 
faith within a primarily Judaeo-Christian framework alone, ranging 
from antagonists such as Richard Dawkins and special creationists 
alike at one end, through mutual exclusivists like the late Stephen J. 
Gould, to compatibilists like Sir William Henry Bragg, Sir John 
Polkinghorne, Sam Berry and Michael Poole whose views might be best 
summed up by the following quote:

"Sometimes people ask if religion and science are not opposed to one 
another. They are: in the sense that thumb and fingers are opposed to 
one another. It is an opposition by means of which anything can be 
grasped."
(Sir William Bragg, quoted in Notes and Records of the Royal Society 
of London, Vol. 17, No. 2, Dec., 1962, pp. 169-182)

Regarding a "future scenario in which the faith in science could 
become a kind of new, lay, horizontal religion", I would suggest 
examining the claims of various transhumanists which already seem to 
epitomise such a religion at present, especially in the quest for 
immortality by technical means. Note, however, that the strongest 
claims of transhumanism are seemingly endorsed by only a minority of 
practicing scientists.

I hope this helps.

Kind regards,

Neville.

###

SECOND E- MAIL

Dear Laura,

Sure, I'll try to do what I can.

Don't worry about sending a disposable camera, as I have an 
inexpensive digital camera and could probably e-mail photographs 
instead, thereby saving time and expense.

I'm glad the quotes are of interest or helpful. I should probably 
give you a fuller version of the Bragg quote, whch I suspect may be of 
particular use:

"...in all our lives, in all we work and strive for it is of first 
importance to know as much as we can about what we are doing, to learn 



from the experience of others and, not stopping at that to find out 
more for ourselves so that our work may be the best of which we are 
capable. That is what Science stands for. It is only half the battle, 
I know. There is also the great driving force which we know under the 
name of religion. From religion comes a man's purpose, from science 
his power to achieve it. Sometimes people ask if religion and science 
are not opposed to one another. They are: in the sense that thumb and 
fingers are opposed to one another. It is an opposition by means of 
which anything can be grasped."

Kind regards,

Neville.

########################################################

Quoting laura boffi <jollycembalo@libero.it>:

 Dear prof. Neville,

 my name is Laura Boffi and I'm a master student at the 2° year of 
 the program Man and Humanity at the Design Academy in Einhdoven.
 I'm currently working on my final work, my thesis in design, and I 
 chose the topic of Biotechnology and Religion.
 You can see the blog of my research at this address
 www.biotechnogiosity.wordpress.com
 I would like to design something that could show the human values 
 side in biotechnology and open a debate among people that are quite 
 usually simply polaryzed about the topic.
 The life cycle ruling over Humanity has been changing in stages and 
 speed and the man will be forced to legitimate it as to his own 
 identity as individual and to the collective consciousness as member 
 of society. So I'm designing a future scenario in which the faith 
 in science could become a kind of new, lay, horizontal religion and 
 I want to show what this could lead to, in a good and in a bad way.

 I'm now researching biotechnologies and I found your article 
 "Crossing Species Boundaries" about chimeras in Zygon.
 I think this could be one of my focus points around which design my 
 thesis. It was very interesting.

 At the same time I'm contacting experts to exchange opinions and ask 
 specific questions and I hope that You could be part of them. It 
 would be very useful for me.



 Now for example I'm going to analyze scientists behaviour in labs 
 and I'm recruiting some volunteers that would like to help me doing 
 some "cultural probes", whose aim is to inspire design at the early 
 stage.
 The cultural probes consist of a little amount of tasks (3/4) I 
 design in a quite funny way (I hope!) to discover particular aspects 
 of the subject I'm focusing on that otherwise I would never come 
 oneapproach: in this case I just know the field I want to research, 
 but I don't want to know what people are going to answer me to get 
 more inspired by their uncertain answer.
 I just want to "know scientists", discover "how they work" and open 
 a dialogue with them.

 I hope you would be pleased to join my research.
 I look forward to hearing from you!
 Kind regards.

 Your faithfully,
 Laura Boffi

 Laura Boffi
 Chopinlaan 25
 5653 ET Eindhoven
 The Netherlands

 skype contact: laura.boffi
 webpage: www.biotechnogiosity.wordpress.com


